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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015

                                               Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
                                               http://www.allsaintswolcott.org

PRIESTLY PERUSINGS

As we enter the “High Holy Days” of our life as Christians, there is nothing more powerful for persons of faith than following in the footsteps of Our Savior Jesus Christ, tracing the final days of his life on this earth, his Passion and Crucifixion, and his glorious Resurrection from the dead. Attached to the end of this newsletter is a little booklet containing an explanation of the Holy Week liturgies and an invitation to participate fully and with abandon in the unique rites which trace the journey of Holy Week and Easter. Please make an effort to put aside as much as you can of your ordinary day-to-day life and enter with us into these singular moments of contemplation and prayer. Your faith will be enlivened, your soul will be filled, your heart will be glad you did, and you will find yourself engaged by the Holy in a new and extremely personal way. May you know in this journey the Peace and the Presence of Christ. 

Faithfully,

Susan+
Donations for Easter Flowers are being invited by the Altar Guild. An insert is included in each Sunday’s bulletin for those who wish to donate in memory or honor of someone, or in thanksgiving. Deadline for donations is March 20 (Passion/Palm Sunday). 
The Sacrament of Holy Baptism is most appropriate in Eastertide.  If you or yours desire Baptism, please speak with Mother Davidson.
Making a Sacramental Confession: For most Episcopalians, the General Confession on Sundays is sufficient; for those who, after a thorough examination of conscience and for whatever reason, have a sin still heavy on their heart, it may be helpful to visit with your priest and make a Sacramental Confession and receive Absolution from the Lord through the ministry of the priest. The Episcopal Church believes so strongly about this that there are actually two forms for the Rite of Reconciliation of a Penitent in the BCP. By tradition, the general rule about who should avail themselves of this ministry is: All may; None must; Some should! I hear Confessions by appointment, and there is no better time than the approach of Our Lord’s Passion, Death and Resurrection. As a reminder of the abundant Grace of God’s forgiveness of sins in that once-for-all event, confessions are not generally heard during Eastertide including during the Sunday Liturgy, except for extra-ordinary occasions.     
The 4th Annual Spring Training and Gathering: “Equipping the Saints” (Ephesians 4:12) will take place April 2, 9 AM – 4 PM at Lincoln Middle School in Meriden. This is a great day of fellowship, learning, prayer and fun for adults in all varieties of ministry.. Over 40 workshops are available. Morning refreshments and lunch are provided. Admission until March 20 is $25.00 (see Mother Davidson if you need a scholarship); after that, admission for walk-ins (space permitting) is $35.00. Register online at the Diocesan website: www.episcopalct.org, search for Spring Training and select the link for that page.   
Ministry opportunity: We are seeking someone with the time, talent, and interest to care for the acolyte vestments – this means taking them home and washing them a couple of times a year, to keep our acolytes looking neat and fresh. It’s a necessary, but not difficult task. If you are interested in serving in this ministry, please speak to Mother Davidson. 
Camp Washington information brochure for this summer’s camps is posted on the bulletin board and more are available in the tract racks. Register online, using the e-address given on the brochure. There are other events for all ages – children, teens, and adults - taking place at Camp Washington during the spring and summer (including new “Second Sundays” events on those afternoons at 4:30 PM) and information about them is also posted on the bulletin board. The board and staff of Camp Washington are eager to share the extraordinary blessing of  this outstanding facility with the Episcopal Church in Connecticut. 

Planning for death and resurrection: The Book of Common Prayer directs the clergy to remind parishioners from time to time about “the duty of Christian parents to make prudent provision for the well-being of their families, and of all persons to make wills, while they are in health, arranging for the disposal of their temporal goods, not neglecting, if they are able, to leave bequests for religious and charitable uses.” (BCP, p. 445). As we approach Holy Week, it is a good time for us to look at our individual preparations for our own eventual death and resurrection. There are four documents every person estate plan should include: 1. A Will (including, if possible, a legacy to your church); 2. Advance Directives (sometimes called a living will); 3. A durable power of attorney; and 4. A medical power of attorney. Copies of each of these should be filed with your attorney and your next-of-kin. In addition, I strongly recommend that you prepare plans for your funeral service (which should always be at the church), including selections from Scripture, hymns, and other directives. I am happy to meet with you and help you do this – I have forms to help you with that ministry. Consider it a great gift to your survivors, who will then be spared from having to make such detailed decisions in a difficult and very busy time. Copies of these instructions should then be filed with your priest, your next-of-kin, your attorney and your chosen funeral home. I have a file of such instructions from church members. Consider adding yours to it, and may God bless you in this holy work.                                                                                      – SLD+ 

The Annual Golden Wedding Anniversary Celebration for couples married 50 years or more will take place at Christ Church Cathedral, Hartford, on Sunday, May 15, at 3:00 PM. Bishops Ian Douglas and Laura Ahrens will be with you to celebrate this service. If you and your spouse were married on or before December 31, 1966, please let Mother Davidson know  (we want to celebrate that date with you!). The bishops would like also to recognize those same-sex couples who have been together for 50 years and are now married. Also indicate whether you would like to attend the service at the Cathedral. Even if you prefer not to drive to Hartford, we can help provide transportation.

Many thanks to Jr. Warden Phil Mazur and to Bruce Altmeyer for quickly cleaning up the dead tree which fell in our parking lot during the last storm. Great teamwork!

Now that ECCT deaneries have been dissolved, All Saints’ is part of the Northwest Region, which widens our participation in ministries and events among parishes in the region which extends North from Waterbury to Canaan. That means you may begin to hear more about and participate in events at parishes in that area.

All Saints Women’s Group

After Easter the Women's Group will have United Thank Offering boxes available for all parishioners interested. The Episcopal Church's United Thank Offering is a 'personal spiritual discipline of thanksgiving that supports God's mission throughout the world'. You put whatever you can in the box whenever you feel you want to give thanks for a blessing. As you give thanks put coins or dollars in the box or write yourself a reminder to do so later. Something as simple and little as giving thanks for a beautiful day, finding a good parking spot at the mall as well as something big such as recovering from an illness or a new job.

The money gathered will be sent to The Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society. Date for collection of the boxes will be determined later.

The Women's Group will have a meeting right after the service on 4/3.
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